




 
 
 
Notes: 

• the above table is represented in Financial Years, with a half year from January to June 2020 
per the requested timeline. 

• Figures pre-2022 show significantly higher costs for reinstatement / repair due to older 
methods of deconstruction and re-lining homes to resolve contamination.  

• Since 2022 Kāinga Ora have adopted chemical decontamination and cleaning methods, 
which allow safe and effective and cost-effective cleaning of a property with minimal 
destructive physical disturbance. 

• General purpose spend and negative costs in the table above are due to financial purchase 
orders, refunds or adjustments, and where invoicing may not have included a single address 
to support region-based reporting. 

 
- The amount of state homes that have been completely demolished 

because of meth contamination. 
 
In response to the above aspect of your request, no state houses have been demolished due 
to methamphetamine contamination.  
 

- The amount Kāinga Ora has been awarded via the Tenancy Tribunal for 
meth damages. 
 

In response to the above aspect of your request, it is nil. We realise that methamphetamine 
use is, primarily, a health and addiction issue and do not seek damages related to 
methamphetamine. 
 

- The amount of meth damages Kāinga Ora has actually received 
following the above Tenancy Tribunal orders. 
 

In response to the above aspect of your request, it is nil. 
 

• Please also provide information on Kāinga Ora's policy when it comes to its 
tenants causing meth damage at their state houses. Are the tenants given 
another state house to live in after causing meth damage? If so, why? What is 
Kāinga Ora doing to try and reduce meth use/damage by its tenants? 

 
We take the issue of methamphetamine contamination in our homes very seriously. We also 
realise that methamphetamine use is, primarily, a health and addiction issue and that it can 
impact all members of a household, including children.  
 
Where we have credible evidence of contamination, our actions depend on the 
circumstances. 

Where we have credible evidence that a tenant, household member or associate is 
manufacturing or selling methamphetamine at a Kāinga Ora-managed property, we will use 
the appropriate legal channels, including police referral, to manage this behaviour. 

We may also refer household members to appropriate services to help them address the 
health and addiction issues associated with harmful methamphetamine use, and in some 
situations, we may look to move the household into another Kāinga Ora property if that is 
deemed an appropriate outcome, in combination with other interventions. 



More information on how we  manage methamphetamine contamination in our homes is 
available here:  Managing methamphetamine contamination in our homes :: Kāinga Ora – 
Homes and Communities 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available online at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by phone on 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal 
information removed. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Nick Maling 
General Manager, National Services 
 
 
 




